
Prayer Needs & Notes – July 2, 2023 
 

Immediate:  
Sandy Steckel – health concerns 
Daryl Beltz – tentative bone marrow transplant in 

August, pray for donor match 
 
Our Missionaries: 
Daryl & Leshia Beltz – Daryl for leukemia 
Jim & Yuri Cerminaro  
Tony & Connie Johnson 
Dean & Debbie Lundberg 
 
On-Going: 
Kathy Spalding – continued health and healing 
Georgia Provencal – Kathy Spalding’s mom 
Tammie & Pat Tewart – housing situation 
Melissa – kidney trouble and diabetes 
Ny Dettmer – advanced Parkinson’s Disease 
Leah Mitchell – severe Parkinson’s 
Richard – health 
Frank Parkinson – AML leukemia 
Dar Carpenter – health concerns 
Chuck Oleniczak – health 
Mike & Connie Jenson – cancer  
David Spalding – prayer as he attends seminary 
Sherrie Sanders – health 
 
Nursing Home Residents: 
MediLodge: Harold Figgins – health issues 
Oakview: Lynn Olmstead, Hilda Parker, Dennis 

Grams 
 
Nursing Home Addresses:  
Oakview, 1001 Diana St, Ludington 
MediLodge, 1000 E Tinkham Ave, Ludington 
Cherry Blossom Manor, 611 E Main St #B, Hart 
 

 
Our offering plate is in the Narthex, by the 
stained-glass windows.  
 
June 28th Financial Update: 

YTD Income  $67,907.67 
YTD Expenses  $64,807.04 
Difference  $  3,100.63 
 

 

 
We are serving Community Table 

this Tuesday, July 4th 
Speak with Pastor Brett and Kathy to help cook, 
serve, and clean up - and smile and talk with our 
dinner guests. Everyone needing a hot meal, or just 
wanting fellowship, is invited to stop in and eat 
anywhere between 4:30 p.m. and 6:00 p.m. 
 
Regulation (repairs and adjustments) of our 
Yamaha grand piano is underway. The cost is 
$2,500 and the work will put our piano out of 
commission for another 4 weeks or so. In addition, 
we will have an $800 climate control system 
installed in the grand piano to keep it in tune 
longer. You can assist with this extra expense. Add 
a memo to your check: “Piano Repair.” Donations 
made to date: $1,130.00. 
 
Please sign the red registration pad in your pew 
and pass it along. You might meet someone new! 
 
Update from Daryl Beltz, June 28th: 

Hi Friends, 

I would like to say thanks for all of your prayers and 
concern on our behalf. 

This will be just a short update, not much new to 
report. 

I am still going twice a week for transfusions and 
other doctor appointments ;that is going well. 

We met with my oncologist last Friday, she is 
pleased that my blood work remains fairly stable. 
In addition I recently finished my first round of 
chemotherapy. I did well with that, and only had a 
few side effects. I will begin my second round of 
chemo next Tuesday. Tentatively I can expect to 
receive my transplant near the end of August or 
the beginning of September. My energy level these 
days is down to zero. I am still having significant 
pain with my headaches, and the doctor suspects 
that I am experiencing more bleeding in my head. 
They have scheduled another CT scan this week on 
Friday. 

Many thanks for your prayers, and concern, Daryl 


